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Reminders 
Friday 1 April 
 PUPIL FREE DAY – Staff Spirituality Day 

Saturday 2 April 
 Daylight Saving ends 

Thursday 7 April 
 Crazy Hair Day 

Friday 8 April 
 End of term 1 - 2.30pm finish 
Friday 15 April 
 Good Friday 
Sunday 17 April 
 Easter Sunday 
Monday 18 April 
 Easter Monday 
Monday 25 April 
 ANZAC Day Holiday 
Tuesday 26 April 
 Term 2 Starts 

Thursday 28 April 
 St Francis Cross Country @ 9.15am 

Friday 29 April 
 State Swimming Championships - Melb 

Wednesday 4 May 
 Division Cross Country 

Thursday 5 May 
 Mother’s Day Stall 

 P&F Meeting @ 7.30pm 

Friday 6 May 
 Mother’s Day Mass Fdn – 

Yr6 @ 11.45am 

Sunday 8 May 
 Mother’s Day  

 

 
Tuckshop 2022 – Term 1 
(No parents helpers allowed as yet) 

Week 10 
Friday 1 April – NO TUCKSHOP 
 

Week 11 
Thursday 7 April 
Friday 8 April 
 

 
Weekend Maintenance 
2-3 Apr Bennallack (4Z), Johnson (5W),  

Term 1 Holidays 

23-24 Apr Bortolotto (4BH), Whitty (3GB), 

Wharton/Wingrave (3C) 

30-1 May Dyer (5ZM), Webster (5ZM),  

 Coombes (1M) 

7-8 May Stride (FdnD), Dewhurst (5K),  

 Tyrrell (6T) 

14-15 May Turner (6T), Mazzarino (Fdn A), 

Colville (5W) 

21-22 May Deb Ball Clean up Sunday @ 11am 

 Ward (5K), Khodja (5D), Carroll (5W) 

28-29 May  Deb Ball Clean up Sunday @ 11am 

  Millar (4O), Mc Swain (3C),  

 Waters (2S)                                                                                             

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“True progress quietly and persistently moves along 
without notice.” 

St Francis of Assisi         

Dear Families, 
Often we do not know the stories of those we meet unless we take 
the time to listen. For those who are currently working their way 
through challenging times I share this beautiful reflection... 
 

God didn’t promise 

Days without pain, 

Laughter without sorrow, 

Sun without rain, 

But he did promise  

Strength for the day, 

Comfort for the pain, and 

Light for the way. 

Amen 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Pupil Free Day - Tomorrow 
Our staff will be holding a Pupil Free Day on Friday 1 
April. Our staff will be working with Maria Forde with a 
focus on Ecological Spirituality. This means that our 
school will be closed for the day, though YMCA will 
care for those students who require care for the day. 
See YMCA information later in the newsletter.  

 

Term 1 Holidays 
• Term 1 ends on Friday 8th April  at 2.30pm.  
• We will have an altered lunch time from 1.10 - 2.00pm.     
• Term 2 starts on Tuesday 26th  April (due to ANZAC day) 

 
 I hope all families have a safe and holy holiday. 

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

  

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

Newsletter No. 5 – March 31, 2022 
(Term 1 – Week 10) 

 

ST. FRANCIS OF THE FIELDS 

The Jaara people are the traditional custodians of the land on which we live.  They have lived here for thousands of years.  We commit to 

working for Reconciliation and justice for all Aboriginal people and to learning more about the Jaara  

 

people. 
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Term 2 Public Holidays 
Just letting all families know that St. Francis of the Fields Primary School will be closed on the following 
dates in Term 2: 

• ANZAC Day                           Monday 25 April 
• Queen’s Birthday Holiday   Monday 13 June  

 

Uniform Changeover - Repeat 
The weather, over the next 6-8 weeks, can vary greatly in temperature.  Subsequently, for the first three 
weeks of Term 2 students are still able to wear their summer uniform.  However, all students are required 
to be in the Winter uniform by Monday 16 May.   

 
2023 Enrolment Process 
Applications are called from parents wishing to enrol children in Foundation (Prep) and other classes at 
St. Francis of the Fields Primary School for the 2023 school year. Children may be enrolled to start school 
in February of the year in which they turn five, provided their birthday is on or before 30 April. 

  
Parents and students are also invited to our 
School Open Week: 9-13 May from 9.00am to 3.30pm.  
Please come along and be given a student-led guided tour through our 
school. 
 

Principal Learning Tours for prospective parents will be held on: 
Monday 9th May at 5.00pm 

Tuesday 10th May at 9.30am 

Wednesday 11th May at 12.30pm. 
  
An Information evening will be held for all parents on Thursday 12th May at 7.30pm 

in the St. Francis of the Fields School Basketball Stadium.  
  

If unable to attend our School Open week, please feel free to make an appointment to view our excellent 
teaching and learning environment. St. Francis of the Fields Primary School will be open from 8.30am to 
5.00pm most days for any interested members of the public. 

  
Parents are advised to enrol by Friday 3 June 2022. 
  
Enquiries:  School Office (03) 5439 3191 

See our website www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au for our Information Booklet 
and enrolment application forms. 

  
Please note the following dates: 

Tuesday 26 April 2023 Enrolment’s Open 

Friday 3 June       Closing date for 2023 Enrolments 

Friday 24 June       Enrolment offers made to all Bendigo Primary students 

Friday 14 July       Bendigo parents must accept/decline enrolments offers by this day 

 
 
Asphalted path around entire school 
The work associated with the asphalt track around our school is 
proceeding at a much faster rate than expected. The construction 
company is currently completing the road base at the front of the 
school. We hope that the path behind the doctors will be completed 
next week. I am imagining that the asphalt surface may be completed 
during the holiday period (this is not definite).  
 

There will be considerable disruption to the school path over the next 
month. The sections being worked on will have signs asking 
pedestrians and cyclists to avoid this part of the track. Temporary 
fences will be erected by the construction company.  
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Traffic concerns - Pick up at 3.20pm (Repeat) 
We have noticed that the pick up traffic at the end of the day is not running as efficiently as it should 
be.  Here are a few expectations with our ‘pick up’ so that it runs more efficiently.  

• Put your surname on your car visor so that the teachers can have your children standing and 
ready to get in the car. 

• Students are only able to enter the car from the school side. To keep the 
students safe we don’t want them entering the car from the right hand side door. 

• Put all school bags in the car, not in the boot. 
• If your child is not in the pick up zone, you will be asked to do another lap until 

your child is at the pick up area. 
• Avoid driving around another car in the pick up bays.  This will ensure that all 

students and families are safe. 
• Teachers will be wearing orange vests and will ensure that the traffic moves 

fairly quickly. 
We thank you for your continued support to ensure our students are safe at all times. 

 
Uniform Review 
We are seeking six interested parents to be part of the 2022 Uniform Review Committee. 
The St Francis uniform is reviewed every 7 years and is due for review this year. The committee will meet 
over Term 2 & 3 with a couple of morning meetings scheduled. 
If you would like to be part of this committee, could you please email your expression of interest to 
office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au by Monday 4 April. 
These six positions, on the committee, will be filled by 'first in best dressed'. 
 

Christ has no hands but yours.  
 
 
 
 
Tim Moloney 
Principal 

 

A Gentle reminder - Dogs Connect Mentorship 

Now that St. Francis of the Fields is part of the Dogs Connect Mentorship, 

an expectation of the program is that there are no other dogs on our school 

site.  To protect and care for our new school puppy Luna, we are asking all 

families and visitors to our school to not bring any other dogs onto our school 

site. Luna is still learning to relax and be calm and seeing other dogs makes 

her learning very difficult.   

 

Thank you for your understanding. 

Grace Scalora 

Deputy Principal 
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Pastoral Wellbeing…. 
School TV 

SPECIAL REPORT: The Conflict in Ukraine 

 

Around the world, people are saddened and devastated by the events unfolding in Ukraine. Both adults 

and young people alike are feeling the stresses of war from afar as they experience fear, frustration 

and helplessness. The 24 hour news cycle has shown us upsetting images raising many questions, 

especially for our young people, about what is happening. 

 

Parents and caregivers need to be guided by their child’s curiosity. There is strong evidence to suggest 

that having a supportive discussion about a stressful event in a developmentally appropriate way, can 

actually decrease distress. It’s best to “name it, to tame it.” This will also combat any misinformation 

to which they have most likely already been exposed to through social media, pictures or video clips. 

 

Children need to know that they are being taken seriously. So it is recommended that you don’t avoid 

the difficult questions. Ensure you address their questions honestly and sensitively. With less life 

experience than adults, young people may need help navigating news about this crisis. Use this as an 

opportunity to model and encourage compassionate views towards fellow humans, regardless of 

distance or circumstance. 

 

This Special Report offers guidance on how best to discuss the conflict in Ukraine. We hope you take 

a moment to reflect on the information offered, and as always, we welcome your feedback. If this 

raises any concerns for you, a loved one or the wellbeing of your child, please seek medical or 

professional help. 

 

Here is the link to your special report 

https://sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.schooltv.me/wellbeing_news/special-report-conflict-ukraine-au 

 

If you do have any concerns about the wellbeing of your child, please contact the school for further 

information or seek medical or professional help. 
 

Regards, 

Grace Scalora 

Deputy Principal - Pastoral Wellbeing  
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RE News…. 
Sacramental Program - Confirmation & Eucharist  

The St Therese's Parish Sacramental team have been 

meeting to plan for the Term 2 Confirmation and Eucharist 

Sacramental Program - a parent led program - to prepare students for their Confirmation and First Eucharist. 

Kristy Ryan, the Parish Sacramental Coordinator, will be sending out a letter to families shortly and she will 

be calling for volunteers to help facilitate this program and cluster group preferences. 

 

Please contact Lisa Hitchcock at St Francis of the Fields or Kristy Ryan stsacraments@gmail.com if you do 

not receive the letter, are able to help with the program, or if you have a child in Year 3 or above and you 

would like to participate in the program to prepare for Confirmation and First Eucharist.  

 

 

 
CARITAS - Project Compassion: For All Future Generations  

Caritas, an Australian Catholic Aid Agency, work 
with people in Australia and throughout the world. 
Their work is inspired by the Gospel and guided by 
the principles of Catholic Social Teachings. They 
are committed to work alongside the most 

vulnerable, and to address the imbalance of power by including the people affected 
in the decisions impacting their lives. During Project Compassion, they share some 
of the stories of those they work with.  
 
This week we met Rosalie from the Democratic Republic of Congo. Rosalie 44, is 
an ex-combatant who lives with her husband and seven children in the Democratic 
Republic of Congo. Forced to join the army when she was just 15-years-old, 
Rosalie experienced significant trauma and hardship during her years in the 
military. After she was demobilised from the army, Rosalie, like other ex-combatants, was left to fend for 
herself in the community. 
 
With your generous support and through our local partners, Rosalie was able to connect with other members 
of her community and participate in business skills training to help her to reintegrate into society. 

  
Please donate to Project Compassion 2022 and help women like Rosalie to 

succeed in the future, providing hope For All Future Generations. 

Together, we can help vulnerable communities face their challenges today and 

build a better tomorrow For All Future Generations. You can donate through 

Caritas Ks or by visiting lent.caritas.org.au, or by calling 1800 024 413. 

 

 

Caritas Ks 
On Friday 18 March, we had a glorious morning for our Caritas Ks walk. We were all very grateful to have 
families be able to join us for Caritas Ks to walk in solidarity with those who have to walk many kms each 
day for education, water, health and to just survive. This is our major awareness raising and fundraiser for 
Caritas' Project Compassion, and we thank all of our students, families and staff for their generosity. See 
photos below. 

 
All sponsor books and donations are now due back at 
school. Please return by Wednesday, 6 April.  
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Lent and Holy Week 

Lent gives us an opportunity to examine our lives with honesty. Our 
ever present God is there for us to give us the strength and wisdom 
to understand ourselves with the love that God has for us. As the 
final weeks of Lent pass we look towards Easter with open hearts 
ready to celebrate with joy of Christ's resurrection and all that 
means for our world today.  
 
The Season of Lent ends on Palm Sunday, 10 April 2022, which is 
when Holy Week begins through to Holy Saturday. During Holy 
Week, we embrace the mystery of the Cross and open ourselves to 
the mystery of its life-giving power. We embrace the world in all its beauty, all its pain, all its injustice, all its 
innocence, all its needs. 
 
Our students will celebrate Holy Week on Wednesday, 6 April with the Stations of the Cross. The Stations 
of the Cross commemorates Jesus' Passion and death on the cross. We are grateful to Mr Moloney, Mrs 
Zimmer, Miss Metherell and all the 5ZM students for all their work preparing and leading our Holy Week 
celebration through prayer and reflection of the events of Jesus’ last days, his suffering and death. We will 
have the opportunity to think about what this might teach us so that we can be more faithful followers of 
Jesus willing to serve others just as he did. 
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God of Deepest Love, 

You surrendered your Beloved Son into the hands of death  

so that we could live our lives to the full. 

Open our hearts to the mystery of such great love. 

May we learn to give freely and to love like you. 

We ask this prayer in the name of Jesus  your Son, 

And in the power of the Holy Spirit.  

Amen. 

 

Mother's May Mass 

We will celebrate Mother's Day Mass on Friday, 6 May with the Year 3-6 students. 
Unfortunately, at this stage, we will not be able to have families in attendance.  
 
 

Lisa Hitchcock 

Catholic Identity Leader 

 
 

Parish News…  

2022 Sacramental Preparation 
Confirmation and First Eucharist.  

The Sacramental preparation program for Confirmation and First Eucharist for 2022 will 

be taking place during Terms 2 and 3. Details have been emailed to families currently 

enrolled in the program after completing their Reconciliation preparation during Term 4, 

2021. 

For any other children in Grade 3 and above who would like to enquire about enrolment 

in the program, please contact Parish Sacramental Coordinator, Kristy Ryan at 

stsacraments@gmail.com 

Reconciliation. 

The sacramental preparation program for Reconciliation will take place during 

Term 4, for children in grade 2 and above. Further information about the 

program structure will be provided closer to the start date.  

 

Parish Children & Family Mass  
Family Mass is held on the last Sunday of each month. This month we needed 
to postpone by a week due to Fr Andrew’s leave and the ordination of Jackson 
Saunders on the last weekend.  
The Children & Family Mass will be held at St Therese’s Church from 
4.30pm on Sunday 3 April.  

The mass is aimed especially at children and held at a convenient time for families who may be busy during 
regular Sunday morning Mass times. Perhaps you’re not a regular church attender, or don’t want your 
children to disturb parishioners during a regular service – this is the Mass for you! Our main focus at these 
Masses is to encourage active involvement for the children and to make their church experience a fun one.  
 
This month, we are actually lucky enough to have the newest Priest in the Diocese, Fr Jackson with us this 
weekend to celebrate our Family Mass! Please come along and meet Fr Jackson as he celebrates his first 
Mass in our Parish. All are welcome and we would love to see some new faces! Why not come along and 
give it a try? 
If you have any questions, please contact Megan at the Parish office 5443 3337 or 0408 337 663.  
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Reporting Survey to Parents 
Last week, all families were sent a Reporting Survey link via email, asking for feedback on our current 

reporting structures and procedures.  A big thank you to those families who have responded to this survey.  

The information you provide in this survey will remain confidential. Your valuable 

feedback will be used in the Reporting Review to formulate the future direction of 

reporting student achievement and progress at St Francis of the Fields. 

Please take some time this week to respond to this survey, using the following link.  

Reporting Review Parent Survey 2022 

Thanks, 

The Reporting Team 

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
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Arthur Reed School Photos 2022 
Our annual school photos have been taken and are now ready to order. 
Arthur Reed Photos uses an online ordering system where you can view 
your photos prior to ordering. 
 
On photo day all students received a flyer which includes a code unique to them. You will require this 2022 
code to register online and view your photos. If you have already registered, you will receive an email or 
SMS from Arthur Reed Photos with a link to view your photos. 
If you have not yet registered, please go to order.arphotos.com.au and enter your code to complete your 
order. If you have misplaced your registration code, please email the school office 
office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 
Please note that you will need to register online with your 2022 photo code to gain access to this year’s 
images. 
 
All photo packages will be sent directly to your nominated address, so please ensure that you enter the 
correct details and nominated shipping address upon checkout. 
If you require any assistance ordering your photos, please contact Arthur Reed Photos directly on 5243 
4390 (option 1) or email customerservice@arphotos.com.au 
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PE News…. 
Regional Swimming Championships 
Congratulations to the students who went to the Regional Swimming Championships on Thursday 17th 
March. It was a fantastic effort for the families and students who went to Swan Hill for this event. Thank 
you to Stacey and Tim Dickson, Luke and Lucy Rodda, Emma Tyrrell and Nicole Tyrrell for their support 
on the day. Well done to all the girls!! 
 
Darcy Rodda - 2nd - Individual Backstroke  
Ava Hope - 4th - Individual Freestyle 
Willow Dickson - 4th - Individual Backstroke 
11yrs Girls Relay (Ava Hope, Ella Tyrrell, Lahni Tyrrell, Willow Dickson) – 2nd  
 
It was unfortunate the boys couldn't attend, but I'm really proud of the way they handled themselves under 
that adversity. Well done for being so resilient. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

On Thursday 17th of March Ava, Willow ,Lahni, Ella and Darcy went to Swan Hill for the Regional 

Swimming Carnival. Ava Hope came 4th in her individual freestyle event. Willow Dickson came 4th in 

her individual backstroke event. Darcy Rodda came 2nd in her individual backstroke event . In the 

girls relay team Ava, Willow, Lahni, Ella came 2nd by a body length. 
Thank you to all of the parents that came to the carnival. We had a great day and also a big thanks 

to Mr.Butcher and Mrs. Zealley for organising the event. 
By Ava Hope and Willow Dickson 

 
 
Running Club 
The St Francis Cross Country will be held on Thursday 28 April (Term 2 Week 1) with the Division Cross 
Country scheduled to be held on Wednesday 4 May (Term 2 Week 2). The students will have only a short 
period of time to practice running at their age group distances.  
Please meet at the playground near the football oval at these times – Tuesday 5 April & Friday 8 April @ 
8.15am. 
 
There will be time keepers each morning for students wishing to track their results each 
run. There will be 2 teachers on duty at this time and parents are not required to stay, 
although are welcome if they would like to. 
I hope to see lots of students there next Monday morning. 
 
 
Matt Butcher 
Acting PE Coordinator  
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2022 P&F Easter Raffle 

The St Francis P&F committee would like to thank our wonderful school community for 

supporting the 2022 Easter Raffle. We have raised over $5000 which will be used on 

purchasing resources for our children.  

Thanks to Grace Scalora for drawing the tickets. Congratulations to all our winners.    

        With Thanks Georgina, Megan, Kate and Nic 

 

 
 

Tuckshop News…. 
Helpers needed. 
From the beginning of Term 2, parent helpers are welcome again in the 
tuckshop. All helpers must have completed the Engagement of Volunteers 
paperwork, referee checks & interview. Proof of vaccination is also required. 
We require 1 person on Thursday’s and 2 people on Friday’s. Start time is 
12.30pm for both days. All past helpers are encouraged to contact Fiona – you 
will not be automatically put on the roster. 
Please SMS Fiona Thompson if you would like to be put on the roster - 0400 
072 311. 

 

Uniform Shop 
Jacket Orders - Orders for the Winter Jackets close tomorrow – Friday 1 April. Click on this link to access 

the St Francis online Buxwear uniform shop - Buxwear - St Francis Shop 

 

To assist the Uniform Shop staff, when ordering uniform online, please add your child’s name and class 

in the ‘Any Notes’ section when you are selecting items. This cannot be done at the 

payment stage of the order. 

Orders will be processed on Monday’s, Wednesday’s & Thursday’s. 
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YMCA – After School Care 
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Pupil Free Day – tomorrow - Friday 1 April 

All day care is available for families tomorrow from 8am – 6pm. Please book through ‘My Family Lounge’ 

or call 0459 988 313 

  

The YMCA operates an After-School Care Program at St Francis of the Fields Primary School. The 

program  

operates every school day for children aged 5-12 years. The YMCA also provides care on days of 

school closure.  

Families can contact the service on 0459 988 313 or visit ‘My Family Lounge’ where you can register 

your child in advance for any bookings. any questions please contact stfrancis@ymca.org.au.   
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Community News…. 
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